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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Zoom conference call

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 15th February 2022

	Reference Number : 01/22


	Present
	Yes/No

	Bill Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	Steve Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	Graeme Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	Gordon Law

	Yes

	Derek Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	Scott McKinnon
	Yes

	Roy Middleton
	Yes

	Craig Thomson
	Yes

	Dorothy Watson (Ladies Captain)
	Yes

	David Meldrum 
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	none

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : Roy Middleton
Seconded by : Scott McKinnon

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	6.1


	GS to investigate the cost of storing the new trophies


	GS

	16.1
	The Match Secretary is to issue a communication to all members asking them to be aware of the protocols and etiquette expected from all golfers.


	GS

	16.3


	CT to investigate how we may be able to fund raise through various different initiatives. He will progress some research and bring this back to a future committee meeting for further discussion with a view to establishing a sub-committee to take this initiative forward


	CT


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced and will be activated once the build project commences.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) has been established. Gordon law provided the committee with an update and advised that a communication will be issued to the members imminently.

· A full update was presented to the members at the recent AGM.

· Awaiting submissions from the Architect Firms before choosing which firms to progress with.

· In response to a question GL explained that the issue with the electrical supply is being dealt with by the PWG.

The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 3
As at 31st January 2022
Bank 

Current Account

£13,573.81
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£95,000.00
£1,400,029.92
Net Position

£1,508,603.73
Due to Suppliers

£12,687.26
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £4,297.33
	Noting

	5.3
	The Honorary Treasurer advised that we will start to see pressure on salaries with upward movements imminent, along with increase in NI contributions in April.

We will continue to engage our VAT specialist to ensure that the build project is set up properly and that we obtain the best possible recovery. We will also seek professional advice around any Capital Gain that may arise from the Insurance monies received.

We have seen a reduction in our cash resources as a result of some large bills being paid – we have completed an advance purchase of Greenkeeper stock along with other miscellaneous expenditure on Greenkeeping items.


	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	Winter Medals
The most recent winter medal was cancelled due to bad weather.

Fixture list 2022
The fixture list has now been finalised.

Club Dance & Annual presentation of prizes
We have now received 16 of the new trophies with the remaining 12 due to arrive in March – 71 people now wishing to attend the function. GS to investigate the cost of storing the new trophies
A discussion then took place regarding the Captain Versus Vice-Captain match and it was decided to go ahead with this but rebrand it with Gordon and Graeme leading the two teams on the day. It was also decided to dispense with the Silloth and Pro Day events this year.


	GS

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	There was no formal report to minute this month – the head Greenkeeper issued a newsletter to all members bring them up to speed with all Golf Course activity

	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time


	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	David Meldrum indicated a willingness to assist with the role of Senior Convenor this year

	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted

	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 1 Intermediate,1 Full, 1 PAYG and 1 Young member resignations.
We have taken on 1 new student member.

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A discussion took place regarding the costs associated with “manning” the Starter Bothy – BM explained the numbers to the committee in order to provide transparency on the total costs involved which are slightly higher than the retainer that was paid to the professional to carry out this function.

	Noting

	16.2
	GL advised that he was delighted to advise the Committee that David Meldrum will take on the role of Seniors Convenor in conjunction with Robert Wilkinson, he will also assist the Match Secretary with open Competitions.

	Noting

	16.3
	CT to investigate how we may be able to fund raise through various different initiatives. He will progress some research and bring this back to a future committee meeting for further discussion with a view to establishing a sub-committee to take this initiative forward

	CT

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on 15/03/2022 @ 6pm
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	Bill Mackintosh
	01
	01
	100%

	Steve Grady
	01
	01
	100%

	Graeme Stevenson
	01
	01
	100%

	Derek Watson
	01
	01
	100%

	Gordon Law
	01
	01
	100%

	Scott McKinnon
	01
	01
	100%

	Roy Middleton
	01
	01
	
100%


	Craig Thomson
	01
	01 
	100%

	Dorothy Watson
	01
	01
	100%

	David Meldrum
	01
	01
	100%


